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HH BOOK REVIEW SEGMENTS 
Instructions for Participating Classrooms
HOMEWORK HOTLINE airs weeknights Monday through Thursday at 4:30-5 p.m.  The book review segments air on the Thursday program of HOMEWORK HOTLINE.   HOMEWORK HOTLINE is also broadcast LIVE on satellite or taped delay and carried by all PBS television stations in New York.   

WXXI will come to your school and set up in your Library.  – Set up takes about 30 minutes.  It should be a time when the library is not conducting classes – unless there is a place we can do the book reports that is far enough away from the class.  (It really has to be QUIET) – Students participating in the book reviews do better when they don’t have an audience.  WXXI will need a release form signed by a parent/guardian giving permission for each student to participate in the book reviews. This must be provided to the producer on the tape day of the book reviews. If the student does not have a signed release form, they cannot participate. 
Please pick three dates and times that work best for your school for us to come and record the book reviews. You will receive a confirmation email, from the producer, with the date when WXXI plans to come. We ask you to respond to be sure you are prepared. 
We can record 5-7 book reviews with students in grades 4-12th.  Please try not to have students pick the same book. It would be best if each student picked a different book to do their book review on this provides more variety. 
If students would like to pair up to do book reports, this is fine. However, no more than three students are allowed to participate in one book review. Please notify the producer prior to the tape date to let us know that students will be doing a book review together so that we can be prepared. 

Students should have a 1.5-2 minute prepared book report – an electronic copy, such as a Microsoft Word Document, will need to be provided for each student’s book report to the producer upon arrival. The book reviews can be put on a thumb drive that can be given to the producer when they arrive. The producer can then make transfer these files to their computer. 

The students will be reading their book report off of a teleprompter. The electronic copy of the book report is needed in order for the report to be read off the teleprompter. It is encouraged that students also have a hard copy of their report with them as well. 
Visual aids prepared by the student are welcome:

· Students can dress up as the character of their book to present their reviews

· In the past, students have brought in drawings or other art projects that are related to their book

· WE ARE FLEXIBLE – CREATIVE IS GOOD!

Please be sure the student brings the book they are reviewing to the taping – we will need it to take pictures of the book.  
Students should look their best on the tape date, but should not be wearing any large logos on their clothing. This includes sports logos or anything trademarked. 
Total taping will be a couple of hours – it depends on how smoothly the students do their reviews and how many students you have participating. All students will do their book review twice, but some students may need to do it more---depending on their comfort level on camera.  Each student takes about 15-20 minutes to tape. We want this experience to be a positive one and have the student present their reviews so that they feel comfortable with their performance.

Before the taping teachers and students are encouraged to visit homeworkhotline.org to see what the book reviews are like.

WXXI will provide to your school with two DVD copies of the Homework Hotline edited book report segments that features your student book reports. We will also provide you with the links to your students’ book reviews once they are completed and online to share. 
Any questions?  Call: Katie Epner at 585-258-0265 
or email: KEpner@wxxi.org
